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Hello Everyone,  
 
I hope staff and students have had a relaxing week. 
 
Splash Gala 
Reception and Key stage 1 took part in their splash 
gala on Thursday 11th April at the Two Boats 
Swimming pool. By all accounts it was a scorching hot 
afternoon and our youngest students did us all proud 
showing off their confidence and love of swimming 
which was evident from the progress they had made 
over the term. The events included mushroom 
madness, pencil jumps and supermarket sweeps. The 
more abled Year 2 swimmers also competed in a relay 
race. Well done to all the students! Thank you to Miss 
Young and Tash for Lifeguarding and teaching the 
swimming sessions; to Mrs Roberts for organising the 
day and to Miss Taiwo for presenting the certificates. 
A special Thank you to Christiane and team for 
allowing us to have closed pool sessions at the pool 
and the parents for coming along to show support to 
the students. Great job all! 
 

  
 

  
 
Swim Gala 
Our Swim Gala was held on Friday 12th April at the 
Travellers Hill pool. It was a close fought competition 
with Cronks taking the trophy this year with 1 point 
more than Elliots. Congratulations to Cronks and well 
done to all the students who took part, you were all 
fantastic. 
 
Thank you to Mr Duncan, Miss Young and Tash for all 
your hard work with lifeguarding, the swim lessons 
and organising the day, it is very much appreciated by 

us all! We would also like to say a special thank you to 
the RAF for allowing us the use of the pool. AIG for 
the marquee, Justin at MITIE for sending some of his 
team to take equipment to and from the pool for us, 
Rick Lutman (School Governor) for his announcing 
skills and Paul Bridgewater (school Governor) for 
presenting the trophy. To the parents, family and 
friends for your support and encouragement given to 
the students.  It truly was a team effort and we are 
very grateful for all the community support offered to 
us.  

  
 

  
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
Please could we ask parents to sign in at reception 
before venturing into school at drop off and pick up 
times. We appreciate that you might have a very valid 
reason for seeing a staff member. This is for 
safeguarding and fire safety reasons. Tash will then 
find the member of staff you require.  
 
Gentle Reminder 
A reminder also that if you require new school 
uniform, please send in the uniform order form by the 
1st May deadline. 
 
School will start again on this Thursday 25th April.  
 
As is customary for this time of year we would invite 

parents of any children eligible for our Nursery intake 

in September to please get in touch and register your 
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name with Tash in the Office. Please be aware that we 

operate a one intake only system starting in 

September.  

That’s it for now. 
 
Tania Maggott 
Head Teacher 
 
PTA Family Fun Fair 
 
Our Family Fun Fair Day was a huge success and I am 

sure that all those who attended had fun especially 

the children. A massive thank you to: The PTA for all 

your hard working and commitment, to all who 

donated to the raffle, stalls and games, to the table 

top participants, to the staff and any other helpers on 

the afternoon. It really does take a community to run 

a school and I think it is fair to say that all of us here at 

TBS appreciate your support. Excellent team work all! 

Marion and the team will let you know in due course 

the total amount of money raised. 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Also lending their support to the school David Beard and Terence Young organised a Texas Scramble at the OBGC , 

with entry fees being donated to the PTA. Thank you both and all the participants, we are extremely grateful! 


